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January 9, 2025 
 
Thursday, January 9 -15 Programs of Choice Registration – See below 
Thursday, January 16  PAC Meeting 7:00 pm in the library 
Friday, January 17  TCBY Frozen Yogurt Treat Day 
 
Please regularly check the school website for calendar and event updates. 

 

 
 
 
Programs of Choice Reminder from the School District 
Programs of Choice: French Immersion, Montessori and Mandarin Bilingual 
 
Programs of Choice On-Line Applications for Students entering Kindergarten in September 2025: 
Opens Today January 9, 2025 at 9am 
Closes January 15, 2025 at 4pm 
 
The on-line application link will be posted on the school district website. http://www.sd43.bc.ca 
 
Parents must apply in this time period for their child to be considered for a Program of Choice.   
Selection will be done by a random lottery draw with priority given to younger siblings of students who 
will be attending the Program of Choice at the same school in September 2025. 
Children who are not successfully placed, will be on a waitlist and then must register for Kindergarten at 
their catchment school. 
 
Parents who currently have a child attending a Program of Choice and wish their upcoming 
kindergarten child to join must still apply. 
 
Please ensure the school has your most current address. 
 
For more information on Programs of Choice, please visit: 
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/Programs/Pages/default.aspx#/= 
 
 
Transition to Kindergarten evening 
School District 43, in partnership with Kinsight is hosting an information session for parents of 
preschoolers with developmental delays, disabilities, and diverse learning needs to an information session 
in the New Year, on Wednesday, January 15th. Please see attached flyer for details. 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/coquitlamriver
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/Programs/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 

New Year, New drop off loop resolutions 
As we get back into the swing of school, let’s all resolve to follow the pick up 
and drop rules in the traffic loops, especiallly as we get into the colder and 
icier conditions: 
 

• Pick-up and drop off only! 
• That means – do not park and leave your car in the traffic loop, even 

for a few moments. If you are walking your child to the classroom, 
you must park on Shaughnessy Street and walk onto the school 
property. Leaving your car in the traffic loop blocks the roadway, 
creating dangerous conditions for other students. 

 
Please be considerate of your fellow CRE families and follow these very simple procedures to keep all our 
students safe and traffic moving safely and efficiently. 
 
ROYAL PARTY AND MAYPOLE DANCERS SOUGHT FOR PORT COQUITLAM’S MAY DAYS 
The City of Port Coquitlam is inviting children and youth to take part in the vibrant tradition of May Days 
by joining the Royal Party or participating in school maypole dances. 
 
Children can apply to be part of this year’s Royal Party, selected through a random draw. Flower Girls and 
Junior Lancers are chosen from Grades 1 and 2, while Princesses and Lancers are selected from Grades 4 
and 5. 
 
Online applications are being accepted to be part of this exciting traditional May Days Royal Party at 
portcoquitlam.ca/maydays until January 12, 2025. 
  
Royal party members will participate in: 

• Hip hop dance practices: Wednesdays and Fridays beginning February 5 until May 2 at the Port 
Coquitlam Community Centre (PCCC). No practices during spring break. 

• Flower girls and Junior Lancers will practice from 4:00 to 4:40 pm 
• Princesses and Lancers from 4:45 to 5:30 pm 
• Royal Party Selection Luncheon: March 9 from 11:30 am to 1:30 pm 
• Opening Ceremony Rehearsal: May 4 from 10:30 am to 12:30 pm 
• May Day Opening Ceremony performances: May 4 from 3:00 to 4:30 pm 
• Rotary May Day Parade – May 10 from 10:30 am to 1 pm 
 

School Maypole Dances  
Elementary schools in Port Coquitlam will be performing the Maypole dances during the May Days opening 
ceremony on Sunday May 4, 2025. Students in grades 3 to 5 who live in Port Coquitlam are encouraged to 
join their school’s maypole team. Maypole practices will be coordinated by the schools. For more 
information, please contact the school directly. 
  
For more information or for assistance with applications, contact events@portcoquitlam.ca or apply online 
at portcoquitlam.ca/maydays. The application deadline for Royal Party is Jan. 12, 2025. 
 
About May Days 
The tradition of May Day royalty in Port Coquitlam began in 1923 with the crowning of the first May Queen. 
Over the years, May Days has grown into a week-long festival celebrating spring with the Rotary May Day 
Parade, outdoor activities, and a variety of artistic performances and displays. 
This year’s May Days festival will take place from May 4 to 10, 2025, with additional event details to be 
announced closer to the date. 
 

https://portcoquitlam.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c7b4f0365992731b83868dd38&id=2cb4266f23&e=32d54e5ae4
mailto:events@portcoquitlam.ca
https://portcoquitlam.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c7b4f0365992731b83868dd38&id=1c622e0529&e=32d54e5ae4


 

 


